	Meeting: February Board Meeting 

	Recorded By: Dana Ingebretson 

	Date: 2/2/2017
	Time: 4:30
	Location: 
Trocaire College, Transit Road
	Next meeting date: 
March 2nd, 2017 at 4:30pm 

	Present: 
Nancy Marinelli, Jennifer Turesky, Carol DeNysschen, Dana Ingebretson, Emily Gorman, Hollis Busch, Allyson Odachowski, Jane Calvert, Holly Layer, Lisa Neuhaus, Hannah Santoro, Joyce Leung, Mary McCabe 
	Absent: Marie Murray, Marla Guarino, Mallary Whipple, Pam Beamer, Melyssa Peplowski, Noelle DeSantis, Amanda Geraghty
	Excused: Heidi Showalter, Erin Burch, Tina Jernatowski, Ben Glurich 


	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION (concise summary)
	ACTION/NEXT STEPS

	Call to Order 
	N/A
 
	

	
	
	

	Roll call/Quorum
	Quorom established. 
	

	
	
	

	Approval of Minutes
	January meeting minutes to be approved at February’s board meeting. 
	January minutes approved. 



	
	
	

	President’s Report and Agenda Items 

	1. Voting for the Academy leadership opened on 2/1/16. Encouragement to please vote. 
2. Action Alerts from the State: 
Received 60 letters to be submitted. Lobbyist waiting for right time to send to legislators. 
Congratulatory letters were submitted to Assemblymen, etc. 

3. No updates on Erie County Fair. 

4. WNYDA Scholarship: only received one partial application. 


	Nancy will send out scholarship information again. 

Might be a new WebEx conference call number for future board meetings. 



	Delegate Report
	The Academy is adding four new professions to the Associate Membership category: Nurse Practitioner, Clinical Psychologist, Clinical Social Worker, and an individual who is certified in Comprehensive Food Safety. 
“Open Space Session” to discuss future of Wellness & Prevention dietetics profession with constituents. Decided to do this session at annual meeting in May. 
Encouragement to vote in open elections for Academy. 
	

	President-Elect
	Final head count for the annual dinner is due June 12th, 2017. 
Jen is waiting to hear back from potential vendors. If there are enough vendors we could request CEU credits.
	Nancy will continue to send emails to invite to event. 


	
	

	

	Immediate Past President
	Awardees are aware and have saved the date for the June 15th awards event. Registration for the awards event is now available online. 
NYSAND has extended award deadline. 

Academy is looking at where dietetics/Academy is heading as a profession. There is a membership challenge to raise funds, WNYDA potentially to do some type of event to raise money for the challenge as most district affiliates do donate. Carol disbursed packet with information on what the Academy’s vision is for the challenge and what it is. Challenges could be at a membership level, or percentage of association budget, etc. More information is to come. 

Nancy proposed ideas regarding purchasing merchandise and selling as a fundraiser. Money left in budget could be considered toward this challenge as well. 

	Contact Carol with any feedback regarding Academy challenge. Carol will be meeting with Holly and Mallary to discuss this further. 

	Treasurer
	No updates.   
	

	Professional Issues
	April 10th: Leadership Event: the event won’t cost due to location at Buffalo State. Charging $10 to go toward student scholarship or Second Century Challenge. Room available from 5:30-8:30. When parking determined, information including a map will be sent out. 
April 18th: Mix ‘n Mingle between different nutrition/dietetics schools and dietitians in Buffalo area. Considering doing this event instead of professional development event. Would like to have a panel of dietitians to share experiences and current jobs. Looking for volunteers for this panel. 

April 29th: Farm Tour: Librock Farm in Gasport. Event cost likely $10. Tour from 10am-2pm on Saturday. 4 CPEUs included. Lunch is provided along with farm tour and Q&A session. 
	Nancy will send out email about event once information finalized. 
Might send out ask for volunteers for the panel.  

When information is ready Nancy will send out. 

	Nominating
	Touching base with people who have expressed interest. Two individuals are confirmed for ballot positions. Goal to have all nominations in by February 15th, and voting ready by March. 
	If you would like to be on the ballot for the next year, contact Jane.

	Membership
	Membership enrollment is at 181.  
	

	Reimbursement
	Do not have to have your CDN to get your NPI. Can obtain NPI on the website easily. 
From January Public Policy call: to be able to order-write in the future, RDs will need to be CDNs. 

Looking to organize Albany lobby date. 


	Allyson can put together email with information for the website on how to get your NPI. 
 

	Public Policy
	Discussing legislative visit dates, will be finding out by 2/3/17 which dates are good for visit. 
Marla can attend public policy conference in Washington D.C. this summer. 

Look for new obesity action alert. Email advocacy initiative also will be coming out. 
	 

	Public Relations
	No response yet from Buffalo Marathon on a WNYDA table. Already a decent volunteer sign-up. Looking for “day-of” information. 
Social media calendar/spreadsheet: Can be changed/added, not set in stone. 

	Will work on promotional materials. 

	Website
	Password security has been reduced to make creating/re-setting passwords easier. 

	

	Media Rep
	Any media contacts/dietitians in the news, etc. please send to Allyson.  
	

	
	CFSA Dinner: no update. 
	Nancy will reach out to Pam on 2/3. 

	
	
	

	Adjournment
	Meeting adjourned at 5:30PM
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